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Dates to Note 
 

10 – 14 Sept 

 Social Justice Week 

 Māori Language Week 
Tues 18 Sept 

 Artsplash Rehearsal and 
Concert 7.30pm 

Thurs 20 Sept 

 Grandparents Mass  
9.30am, morning tea 
and Gym display           

 First Communion 
Practice  6.30pm 

 Pasifika Proud last day 
and Concert 

Fri 21 Sept 

 Role Model Assembly  
11.30am 

 Assembly  2pm 
Sun 23 Sept 

 First Communion  
9.30am 

Wed 26 Sept 

 Newsletter 
Fri 28 Sept 

 Term 3 ends  3pm 
 
TERM 4 
Mon 15 Oct 

 Term 4 begins 
Fri 14 Dec 

 Term 4 ends  1pm 
 

 

Te Mauri Lemisio 
Zoe Martin 

Mila Hatcher 
Maddie Thomson 
Anthony Devine 

Zeal Dalope 
Sean Phegan 
Toby Mannix 
Zion Smith 

Archie Cooper 

 

Talofa lava parents and friends 

Spring is in the air. The sun has been shining and winter sports are coming to an 
end. Not long now till summer is upon us. In the meantime, here’s what’s 
happening at our school...  

At South Western Zone Swimming Sports we competed very well with several of 
our students making it through to Inter-zone. Congratulations to Andre 
Debriacher, Rosemary Lee, William Stenhouse, Henry Lee, Gray Weaver, Violet 
Fa’asoa, Amelie Sonneman and Te Raukura Leafe. A big thank you to the parents 
who supported on the day with time keeping and transport.   

Fundraising has been amazing this term.  The FOSH group (Friends Of Sacred 
Heart) organised the Spellathon that raised well over $2,000. A special thanks to 
Anita Mahony for helping to put this event together and well done to our 
students and families who took time to learn the lists and gather sponsors.  Pies 
are now being sold to raise money. Get your orders in A.S.A.P. Cheers FOSH! 

Last Thursday evening, staff were lucky enough to meet Ben Ngaia who spoke 
about the cultural landscape of our school pepeha. He gave great insight about 
the historical beliefs about the legends and myths of the local land and the 
people. We are very grateful for the ²Ƙņƴŀǳ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ DǊƻǳǇ for organising this 
evening and teachers are now able to walk their classes to Petone Beach to 
discuss the legends and the land formations. This coincides very nicely with Te 
wiki o te reo Māori. 

Last week was Tongan Language Week.  Four of our students visited the rest of 
the school to share the Tongan culture with us. They showed confidence and 
pride as they spoke about various aspects, from the sign of the cross to famous 
Tongan people. Well done to Soni Koloa, Sini Koloa, Apai Tatafu and Zion Lui for 
taking the time to plan and deliver this shared information to our school. A big 
thanks to Alisiva Tatafu for organising pudding for our students and organising 
the display in the library with Sani Tatafu.  

Next week on Tuesday September 18, the Artsplash Choir will be performing at 
the Michael Fowler Centre in Artsplash 2018 at 7.30pm. There are still tickets 
available for Artsplash and they are available at the school office at $5 each.   

Our school council are organising another sausage sizzle this Thursday to support 
our netball teams who have had to pay for referees this season. The school 
council organise everything from the cooking to delivery. Ms Pennington is on 
standby, a safety precaution, but the way the school council operate is very 
thorough. Well done team.  

Speaking of Ms Pennington, she has been able to secure the use of the Build and 
Play trailer from the Hutt City Council. It involves the junior students being able 
to use hard materials such as wood, to build and create things from their 
imagination. The weather has been a slight problem, but when the trailer is out, 
our junior students really enjoy the opportunity to create something from the 



 
At Sacred Heart School 

we live our values every 

day in very way 

 

Respect 
 

Integrity 
 

Sense of 
Community 

 
 

Excellence 
 

   
Lovely Elroy was caught 

demonstrating our Sense 
of Community school 

value. 

  
 

Remember your Fun 

WhƄnau Challenge! 

Read or watch a 

traditional MƄori story 

online.  

Take a photo and 

email to your teacher 

or draw a picture 

about that story and 

put it in the Fun 

WhƄnau Challenge 

boxes by the milk 

fridge.  

Winners will be drawn 

at assembly next week 

- there are prizes!  
  

 

Where in the world is  
Miss Heatley … 

 

materials supplied. Way to go Ms Pennington. 

We’ve had so many themes throughout the week and Te wiki o te reo Māori 
shares the same week as Social Justice Week. The theme is Enabling 
Communities: looking at inclusion and the disabled. Kākāpō will be delivering a 
liturgy this Wednesday based around Social Justice.   

As Acting Principal, I have been privileged enough to attend all the liturgies this 
term delivered by all our classes. It is obvious to see the amount of work put in to 
plan these so that the message given by each class is delivered in an effective 
way. What is also noteworthy is the progression with the levels of confidence 
shown by our children as they progress through the school. It is enough for our 
children to have to learn lines and practice readings, but to do this in front of an 
audience can be quite challenging. Yet from New Entrants to Year 8, the 
expectations remain the same and the children rise to the occasion. This is 
something I will miss as I head back to Kākāpō next term but I will be happy in the 
knowledge that when they eventually do arrive in my class ... they will have had 
some confidence instilled in them from their previous classes. 

Ngā mihi 
 

Julius Solia 
Acting Principal 
 

SCHOOL NOTICES 
 If any students  are leaving S acred Heart (other than Year 8 students going 

to college) at the end of 2018 , please could you let the office know as soo n 

as possible.  We are looking at  our classes for next year.  Thank you.  

 Teacher Aide  ð if you, or anyone you know, may be interested in becoming a 

relieving teacher aide with us, please speak to Julius or Janet.  

 Headlice/Nits  ð please check your childrenõs hair for any signs of headlice or 

nits, and treat if necessary before they return to school .  We have received 

reports of headlice in the school. 

 FOSH SPELLATHON Fundraiser - Thank you to you, your family and friends for 

supporting this  wonderful  fundraiser for school. To date we have raised 

$2415.20.  Itõs not too late to send in any Spellathon sponsorship! 

 FOSH PIE Fundraiser order forms have been sent out. Please ask your family, 

friends, and workplaces. Donõt forget you can work with your family and 

friends to share/split boxes of different types amongst your selves. Perfect for 

putting away in the freezer ready for the school holidays!  If you need another 

order form  please see Janet. 

 REMINDER If you are paying by term, Term 3 Activity Contributions  are now 

due. Thank you. 

 Is anyone missing a pink scooter?   Please visit the office. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Ë The Adventures of Tom Sawyer – Hutt Repertory Theatre, 1-6 Oct, 108 Oxford Terrace, Epuni.  

Shows at 11am and 2pm.  Bookings  www.huttrep.co.nz or Len Hooper Pharmacy, Epuni. 

Ë Learn To Play TENNIS Holiday Programme 5-13yrs. Mon 8 - 10 Oct wet or fine.   
Mitchell Park Lower Hutt, $33-00 for the 3 days.  Money to be paid on the first day. 
Contact Gary Nelson 5897178 or a.nelson@xtra.co.nz   

Ë Influenza outbreaks occurring in schools In the last week Regional Public Health 

has been notified of influenza outbreaks in a number of schools and early child 

education centres in the greater Wellington region. The symptoms of influenza are 

fever, cough and sometimes vomiting or diarrhoea in younger children. Influenza 

spreads quickly in schools.  
 

http://www.huttrep.co.nz/
mailto:a.nelson@xtra.co.nz


 

lunc honline  
 

Order lunches at school! 
Wednesdays – Subway 

Thursdays – Pita Pit 
Fridays – Sushi 

http://www.lunchonline.co.nz 

 
 

Sausage sizzle 
TOMORROW 
$2.00 each  

- raising funds for  our 
netball teams  to pay 

for umpires . 

 
 

E noho rƃ   
Goodbye ( said by a 
person leaving) 
 

Rƃrangi mai   

 
 
 

Hei aha te kirihou, 

kei te whakaita au i 

te nui o aku para 
No plastic thanks, I am 

trying to cut down on 

waste. 
 

Me hikoi haere tāua 

i te puihi ā ngā rā 

whakatā? 

Shall we go for a bush 

walk this weekend? 
 

Celebr ating our STUDENTS  
WELCOME    On Monday we welcomed the 

last Tūī for the term, Mila. Mila's Mum and cousin 
both came to this school and it was lovely to have 
them both there for her Whakatau.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMORIES by Pūkeko students 
As I was playing the piano I thought about my dearest wife.  I remember her next 
to me playing the piano with me, and she kissed me on the cheek.  Then she faded 
ŀǿŀȅΦ  ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ōǳǘ ǘƻ ōŀŘ ǎƘŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ΧΦΦ ƴƻǿ LΩƳ ŀƭƭ ŀƭƻƴŜΦ  
But when my wife kissed me I could feel her presence with me. Her spirit was 
there, I could feel it.      Tekafa 
The brick wall stood there like a mountain.  I heard the gun shots 
from far off.  Mt friend asked if it was time, I nodded.  He stood out in 
the open ready to shoot. I hear the sickening thud of his body hitting 
the rocky ground. I picked him up. To late his head dropped. I looked 
up to the clouds to hope that he has a good life in heaven.  Then I 
come back to the piano.   Harriet    
My legs were running and I was hoping not to get shot. Bullets were 
flying in the air, bombs dropped to the ground, aeroplanes flying over 
my head.  I heard loud shot gun noises. I looked on the ground and saw people 
shot dead.  Then I saw a wall, I could use that as a shield so L ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǎƘƻǘΦ  
There was also one of my mates behind the wall.  I nodded my head at him and he 
went away from the wall to get his aim to shoot.  Next minute I saw him drop dead 
on the floor.  I lifted him up and thought about my memories with him.  My mind 
was going everywhere, I felt very sad, and many emotions for him.  My head 
turned to the sky. I started to pray for the rest of the soldiers.  After I prayed I 
carefully placed him down and continued with the war.  My fingers continued 
playing the piano, as I thought of a precious memory.      Te Raukura   
    

TONGAN Language 

Week was last week.  
We were treated to a 

wonderful 
presentation and 

display about all 

things Tongan by Sini, 
Soni, Apai and Zion. 

It was very obvious 
you are all very proud 

of your culture. 

Tau kƸ! 
 

On Monday the Juniors headed down to Petone Beach to find our local 
landmarks and view the mural based on the legend of local taniwha. 

Could all netball uniforms be 
returned to school please . 

http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/


Great team work girls! Charlotte 

and Cecilia worked out the pliers 

could hold  the nails up while they 

hammered! No fingers needed! 

 
Uniform Shop 

Mondays  2.45 ð 3.15 pm 
Tuesdays  8.45 ð 9.15am 

 

Contact Us 
Tel 568 6711 

Text 0225115419 
 

School App – free download 
‘Sacred Heart Petone’ 

 
admin@sacredheartpetone.school.nz 
www.sacredheartpetone.school.nz 

 

School Bank Account 
12 3142 0121485 00 
Please note the child’s name and 

what the payment is for when 
making an online payment. 

Thank you. 
 
 

 

Daffodil Day  
Thank you for your 
generous donations. 

We have sent 
$385.90 to the 
Cancer Society. 

 
 
 

Coming home 
today!  

 Ordered School 

photographs will 

be coming home 

today.  
 

Save the Date!  
 Thurs 20 Sept 

Grandparents  

Mass 9.30am , 

morning tea and 

gym display. A ll 

welcome . 

 

 Term 4 - Art 

Calendars , 

diaries, cards and 

mouse pads  will 

come on sale . 

Perfect gifts for 

Christmas  

p resents!  

The Build and Play trailer is proving a 
roaring success with the Junior classes 
this week, with many clever 
constructions being built.  The children 
have been learning about and using all 
types of tools and materials.  Ka rawe! 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Donôt forget Summer Uniform 
   in Term 4!  Are you ready?  
 

Board of Trustees News  
The Board met on a wet and chilly evening last Wednesday. Didn’t feel much 

like Spring! Fortunately we managed to finish this time in just under an hour 
after some key discussions on the recent strike, potential further strike action, 
property/facilities and staffing.   
 

We had received a letter from the Wellington Archdiocese congratulating the 
school on its great Special Character – well done to the teachers and staff and 
parents. 
  

We also received wonderful letters from some of the junior school asking the 
Board “if girls can wear tights and keep warm, why can’t the boys?” and “why 
can’t girls wear shorts like the boys?”. Very good questions that will be 
considered at the next Policy Committee before responding. 
  

Nice to see the sun back this week for the All black test this weekend. 
Cheers 

Sean Mahony, BoT Chair 
  

ARTSPLASH 
Sacred Heart School Petone 

will be performing on 

Tuesday  
18 September ,  7.30pm  

Michael Fowler Centre 
Performers will not need a 

ticket. 

Tickets available at the 
office - $5.00 

 

mailto:admin@sacredheartpetone.school.nz
http://www.sacredheartpetone.school.nz/


 


